
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It's been great to welcome back your children after the October break - I hope you all had a 

fabulous time and managed to get some fresh air while the rain held off?  

It's been wonderful to visit lessons and see Year 10 reading their GCSE playscript in situ on the 

filed, in the woods nearby and on the street  - we enjoyed ourselves immensely! I have had the 

pleasure of participating in the Guinness World Record attempt for OAT in Catering and I have 

loved listening to the passion of the History department whilst showing visitors the academy.  

This Wednesday, we had the great pleasure of welcoming our new Ormiston Academies Trust 

CEO, Tom Rees, to Victory. We managed to show Mr Rees many lessons and he was able to 

attend a (wonderful) snippet of the rehearsals for Chitty, Chitty, Bang, Bang! Thanks to Matthew 

and Beren from Year 12 for their warm welcome and to our new musicians, Marley, Joshua and 

Ilyas who wowed him with mini performances on the piano and cello. Mr Rees really enjoyed his 

time at the academy and we will see him again soon.  

Year 7 girls and boys' football teams have had a great time competing in the Football Festival 

run by Norwich City Academy players - they performed really well and got to spend time with 

other students from fellow OAT academies.  

We sadly had to cancel the Year 7 evening for parents this week due to the poor weather, but 

we are excited to have a great family set of Dino Park tickets for the raffle winners - we will let 

Year 7 parents know the rescheduled date as soon as we can. Thank you to the many parents 

who came along to our most recent Parents' Forum - it was great to have such support and 

feedback from a wonderful group of families - it means so much that you gave the time to come 

and see us.  

Thank you to the team of Year 11 staff who helped the residential at Norfolk Lakes to go so well 

- we hope they all enjoyed it as much as we did. Enjoy the photos! 

Have a wonderful weekend - enjoy the fireworks. Thanks, as ever, for your support.  

Naomi Palmer - Principal  
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Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Well done, Isaac, on your excellent              
Business Studies homework!  

Congrats to all of Mr Arger’s wonderful 

Year 7 students for their ace                                

e-safety presentations!  

Victory Ambassadors completed their first CPD session on Mental Health before the half 
term break. We are so proud of everyone involved. 
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Very impressive work! 

Super practical work from our Year 8 scientists, 
investigating photosynthesis!  

Our Year 7 students loved exploring sound in science. Such fun!  
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Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

Gorgeous creative                 
responses to                              
Jekyll & Hyde                            
from Year 10. 

Fab etchings printed by our fab Year 9s! Such personal outcomes - wonderful work! 
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you and your lovely family.  

Year 8 textiles students became fashion designers last half term!                                     
They had so much fun developing their repeat patterns.  

Our talented Year 10 photographers' work -                                                                     
stitching into their digitally edited bokeh photos.  



Year 11 Residential @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

Our Year 11 students half term enrichment sessions and Norfolk Lakes trip - such an 

awesome Year Group, pushing themselves beyond their comfort barriers.                           

Thank you to everyone who made this possible! 



Congratulations to these Year 7 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners:                                  

Well done Oluwatoni; Lily; Mandela; Oluwatumise; and Emmie! 

Year 7 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 



Congratulations to these outstanding Year 9 Awesome Achievement Award winners: 

Tori, for always making us smile; Stuart, for working hard in lesson and making us 

smile; Charlotte, for a great start to Year 9; and Layla, for the most visas in the last 

week before half term!  

Year 9 Awesome Achievement @ Victory 



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                    
Caelan, for alerting staff to a hedgehog in case they got hurt; Elisha, for being an                  

absolute pillar of strength for two friends; Ciara, for great resilience and doing the right 
thing; Irhou, for a superb start to life here; and Alice, for stunning English work!  
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Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners: Ellis, for an unbelievably 
kind umbrella gesture in a downpour this week; Ebony, for an amazing and positive 

start to Year 10; Umaima, for an incredible attitude to learning and being a great friend; 
Mia, for smashing her Visas into space (over 300 already)! And Eda, for exceptional 

BTEC Sport homework and work ethic. 



Year 11 Sweet Treat Winners @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 11 Sweet Treat winners: Ollie and Zac for kindness 
reported in the community; Amber for kindness and positivity; Dima for independent 

work in VIP; and Demi - for amazing dedication to maths! 



The Great 11CCS Bake Off @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

The Great 11CCS Bake Off! Miss Cousins' wonderful Year 11 form group baking for one 
another, boosting positivity and generally being great to each other - what a wonderful 

idea. Well done, guys! We look forward to seeing more brilliant bakes soon!  



Enrichment @ Victory 
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This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

Year 7 had a busy end to last half term 
with a match against Taverham too. 
Improving their skills and confidence 

each game. POTM was Esra! 

These Year 7 netballers had a lovely                        
afternoon at their first tournament at     

Thorpe before half term.                                              
Well played, girls!                                                 

Especially Holly who was POTM. 

A fab start to the season for our Year 8      
netball team who showed great                             

determination and teamwork to beat     
Taverham 10-7 in a very close game. 

POTM was Ruby! 

Our Year 7 Girls had an amazing day at  
the Football Festival run by Norwich City 

Academy players - POTM was Isla C!  



Our Young Carers had the loveliest afternoon at Namco before half term!                                     
Lucas and Freya were the winners with 126 and 127 points!  

Enrichment @ Victory 

Thank you to IntoUniversity for delivering their 

Buddy workshop to some of our Year 8s 

ahead of their trip to the                                          

University of East Anglia before half term!  
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The biggest Christmas Market we've ever done! 

 

80 stalls plus... 

Carol singers, Santa's grotto, face painter, children's sandcraft table,                   

magician, hog roast, Thai food, breakfast wraps, burgers, dirty fries, cakes, 

savouries, platters, sweets/fudge, preserves/jams/chutneys and lots more! 

Free parking and free entry 

Come and join us for a really festive market (and it's indoors so you won't 

be bothered by the weather!) 

See Santa and his elves, buy some Christmas pressies and enjoy the carol 

singers. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/774183007314702 

 



Thursday 23rd November 2023
6pm – 8pm

Ormiston Victory Academy

Middleton Crescent, Costessey, Norwich, NR5 0PX

for students interested in joining Year 12 in 2024









Ensuring children are safe online is a key priority for parents, schools and the police. 
Below, there is a Family Internet Agreement, produced by Norfolk Constabulary, to               

support parents to take an active role in protecting their child/children from the dangers 
of using their phone/electrical devices. There is also some useful websites to support 
with digital safeguarding too. If you would like any further information or support about 

digital safeguarding, please contact the academy.  




